CENTRAL ILLINOIS MUNICIPAL CLERKS ORGANIZATION
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2021
Via Zoom
5:30 P.M.

CALLTO ORDER
President Angie Huonker called the meeting to order at 5:35 P.M.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS
The following officers were electronically present for roll call:

President Angie Huonker, Treasurer Wendy Hundley, and Secretary Nicole Stewart.
Absent: Vice President Stefanie Tarr.

OTHER MEMBERS OF CIMCO ELECTRONICALLY PRESENT:
Sue McMillan (Pekin), Kelli Bennewitz (Galesburg), Erika Welch (Galesburg), and Janet Gray (Rantoul).

APPROVAL OF THE DECEMBER 9, 2020 MINUTES
A motion was made by Erika Welch, seconded by Sue McMillan, to approve the December 9, 2020
minutes. The motion carried by viva voce vote.

REPORT OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

Treasurer Wendy Hundley summarized the Fourth Quarter 2020 Financial Report.

Treasurer Wendy Hundley also led the discussion regarding credit card options. It was explained that
the card would be issued in the Treasurer’s name with up to three account signatures.

NEW BUSINESS

Approval Of Resolution Recognizing The Retirement Of Jenny Hayden, Quincy
A motion was made by Wendy Hundley, seconded by Erika Welch to postpone the approval of the
resolution recognizing the retirement of Jenny Hayden, Quincy. The motion carried by viva voce vote.



OTHER BUSINESS

Credit Card/Debit Card

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

President Angie Huonker announced that it was decided to move forward with Back to Basics.
Members discussed the time of September, the location or whether to do it hybrid. Erika Welch and
Kelli Bennewitz volunteered to join the Back to Basics Committee. Members suggested hosting the
event in Peoria and doing an inperson event. Members raised concern that it was too late to begin
planning but the consensus was to begin the process.

A motion to adjourn was made by Erika Welch, seconded by Kelli Bennewitz to adjourn the meeting at
5:57 P.M. The motion carried.

Nicole Stewart
Deputy City Clerk, Pekin, IL



